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Treasury Chambers, Parliament Street SWIP 3AG

The Rt Hon Peter Lilley MP

Secretary of State for Trade and Industry
Department of Trade and Industry

1 - 19 Victoria Street

London
SW1H OET Q October 1990

DYy A

1990 PUBLIC EXPENDITURE SURVEY: ECGD;
IFR 1990: POST OFFICE

Thank you for your letter of 1 October 1990.

Post Office

2. I am grateful to you for agreeing to hold the Post Office's
EFR to baseline; I can agree the maximum figures for capital

expenditure set out in Annex A.

3. I welcome your commitment to hold to the EFR and to offset
any shortfall by savings. I will certainly not be able to accept
a bid against the EFR in the 1991 IFR to maintain the capital
programme if plans for internal resources and savings in working
capital prove to have been over-optimisitc. The proper response
in such circumstances would be to cut the capital programme. I am
sure that you will be taking steps to satisfy yourself, after
discussion with the Post Office, that the figures for capital
expenditure published in the Autumn Statement and its Supplement
are based on realistic and deliverable assumptions for internal
resources.

4. I must also press you to ensure that the Post Office accept
this discipline in respect of the tariff rise in 1991. If the
tariff rise turns out to be 1lower than the Post Office are
planning, they will still have to adhere to the EFL. You will
wish to consider whether you should restrict your authority to the
Post Office to commit the 1991-92 capital programme to some figure
less than the normal 100 per cent until the position on internal
resources is clearer.







